
 

CHMC SECRETARY 

• Kathy Booby indicated her desire to step down from her position of CHMC Secretary at 
the Half yearly meeting scheduled for October 2021. 

• CHMC Committee expresses its sadness at Kathy’s decision, as she has performed 
outstanding service during the most difficult of times of the Covid pandemic and its 
resultant disruption to many normal activities 

• Because the scheduled meeting could not be held, CHMC Committee decided to accept a 
nomination from Southern Tablelands Heritage Automobile Restorers Club of Christine 
Hillbrick Boyd to the position for a period of two years. 

• Christine is no stranger to the role of Secretary, having served for a few years prior to 
Kathy Booby. 

• The postal address for CHMC is now PO BOX 834 Queanbeyan NSW 2620. Mail which has 
recently been sent to the Goulburn PO Box will be redirected. 

TfNSW MEETING 

• The Historic and Classic Car Industry Working Group (HCCIWG) met with TfNSW personnel 
recently. 

• Membership of HCCIWG has been reviewed following some changes within TfNSW, and 
now includes representatives other than officers from TfNSW and Recognised Motor 
Clubs. 

• General discussion included: HVS Period Options, Accessories, Safety; Industrial Plant and 
Agricultural Vehicles; Increasing CVS to 4.5T GVM; and Compliance and Governance of 
both HVS and CVS.  

• Whilst these remain as items for discussion, there is no movement on these at present. 

• HCCIWG intends to meet four times each year. 

CHMC 2022 RALLY 

• Members are reminded of the 2022 Annual Rally to be hosted by Newcastle and District 
Vintage and Classic Car Club (NDVCCC) at Singleton between Friday April 1st and Monday 
April 4th  2022. 

• Rally entries are limited to 140, and close on Monday 31st January 2022. 

• Entry forms are available from NDVCCC or from the CHMC Website. 

• NDVCCC has provided substantial support to CHMC Rallies for many years, and Clubs are 
encouraged to provide reciprocal support to the 2022 Rally. 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS 

President Ray Ives and the Committee extend hearty best wishes to all members for a 

 Happy, Holy and Peaceful Christmas; and a Prosperous and Fulfilling New Year. 
 

 

THE DINKUM OIL #16 
A drop from the Council of Heritage Motor Clubs to keep you going 

For further information contact: 

Christine Hillbrick Boyd (CHMC Secretary) 0419 013 263 

More information about this, and other items of interest, can be found on Council’s website: 

www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au 

http://www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au/

